
 

COVID-19 Update  

Friday, 8 January 2021 

Racing NSW has taken further expert advice and the following protocols are 
currently in place to manage stay at home orders issued by the NSW and 
Queensland Governments while contact tracers work to ensure the UK strain of 
COVID-19 is not circulating in the community. These protocols must be read in 
conjunction with recent releases made by Racing NSW.  
  
Queensland Local Government Areas of Brisbane, Moreton Bay, Ipswich, 

Redlands and Logan 

Persons who reside in or who have attended after 12:01am on 2 January 2021 (and 

returned to NSW) the Queensland local government areas of Brisbane, Moreton 

Bay, Ipswich, Redlands and Logan are not permitted to attend racecourses or 

licensed premises until 6pm on 11 January 2021 (or as further advised by Racing 

NSW) and must provide Racing NSW with the results of a negative COVID-19 test 

prior to attending a NSW racecourse or licensed premises. 

Industry participants who attend the Ipswich race meeting scheduled to be 

conducted on Saturday, 9 January 2021 are advised that should they elect to attend 

this race meeting, they shall be subject to the Stay at Home orders and be required 

to provide Racing NSW with a negative COVID-19 test result prior to entering a 

racecourse or licensed premises after 6pm on 11 January 2021 (or any other time 

determined by Racing NSW). 

 


